
POWICK PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held on Wednesday 24TH May at 
Callow End Village Hall commencing at 7.30pm 

 
Present: Chairman Andy Lamb, Councillors S. Underwood, J. Price, B. Pilcher, 
M. Richmond, R. Willetts, J. Foy, R. Humpage & J. Allsopp 
 
Apologies were received from: Vice Chairman Colin Phillips & Councillors  
J. Raymond, P. Harris & J. Liptrot. 
Apologies were also received from County Councillor T. Wells, District Councillor 
E. Newman, Sue Cassidy, Philip Betts & Police Sgt Denney. 
 
The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 2016 were agreed and signed as 
a true record. 
 
The Annual Report of the Parish Council was read out by the Chairman, who 
summarised the actions and financial position of the Parish Council during the 
year. Councillors past & present were thanked for their contributions to Parish 
Council business and the Clerk M. Alexander, was thanked for her administrative 
& financial support to the Council. Members of the parish were also thanked for 
their voluntary contributions to parish life which ensure that Powick, Callow End 
& surrounding areas continued to be pleasant areas to live and work within.  
 
Presentations / Reports were received from: 
 

• South Worcestershire Rural Communities Programme - David Manning, 
Rural Communities Programme Manager, Worcs CC. 

• Callow End Playing Fields Association (R. Pendleton) 

• Hospital Lane Playing Fields Association (A. Lamb) 

• Callow End Village Hall Committee (D. Bailey) 

• Tree Warden (M. Taggart) 

• Powick P.C.C. (L. Brown) 

• Powick Players (A. Lamb) 

• Powick Parish Hall (J. Allsopp) 
 

Remarks from District Councillor E. Newman – apologies noted 
 
Remarks from County Councillor T. Wells – apologies noted. 
 
To consider any resolution of which written notice has been given – there 
were no resolutions to consider. 
 
 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm 



 
 

 


